DUROR & KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL                                                                                                         
ORDINARY MEETING 14TH MARCH 2016
HELD IN KENTALLEN AND DUROR COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 7.00 PM

Minutes of the Community Council meetings for the last twelve months are available on the community website : www.durorandkentallen.co.uk
Present :  Jonathan Baxter ( Chairman ) Chris Clay , Malcolm Knowlson, Jeannie Macleod, Chris Pearman, David Shepton and Rachel Shepton. 
Apologies for Absence : Pat Young
In Attendance : Councillor Andrew Baxter, Policeman Malcolm Lawson, Audrey Dawkins, Judith Lowe, Joanne Baxter and Hamish Petrie.
There was a good turnout of 'locals' to listen and participate in the debate about the completion of the cycle track [ Item 1 on the Agenda - see below] 
Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th February 2016 were approved without amendment and signed by the Chairman.
Matters Arising 
Multi-User Pathway 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting in February 2016 recorded that the Council was still awaiting the response from Sustrans that would evaluate the options both physical and financial for completion of the Pathway through Duror. The Chairman undertook to expedite an early meeting with Sustrans , hopefully to take place  at the time of the March meeting of the  Council .

Accordingly Messrs. Peter Leslie and Paul Mathews  of Sustrans attended the meeting. 
It transpired that the funding stream  for this part of  the pathway would come to an end on 31st March 2016. Sustrans would build a case to the Scottish Government for supplementary funding in order to complete a 'joined -up' pathway.
Sustrans had not yet resolved which route would be appropriate and feasible to link up the existing stretches of the pathway. As there has been no agreement with the Keil landowner to use the line of the old railway, the surviving alternatives would be, either to construct a pathway of acceptable width alongside the A828 trunk road or to go over Keil Hill.   
The alternative route for the pathway over Keil Hill was still under consideration. This was, however, not an easy option as the steep gradients could prove too much for many 'would-be' users  who would probably opt to continue along the A82 at a particularly dangerous stretch of that road. 
The route of the pathway from the Duror Cemetery going North through to Duror Primary School had still not been agreed with the respective landowners; the required bridging of the River Duror and the possible use of the old bridge by the School had not yet been  decided
It appeared that Sustrans were still considering the options and were seeking the views of the Duror citizens. Those of the citizenry not present at the meeting were encouraged to address their queries or concerns to Peter Leslie of Sustrans  on 0141 229 5352
The Chairman was limited in his comment. He referred to the  value of having a secure and well-used route that would link up the local, but physically separate, communities. 
He thanked the Sustrans for their presentation and, on behalf of the Council and the community, expressed the hope for an early completion of this valuable project.
The public meeting was adjourned, the Sustrans  visitors departed, members of the public 'went on their way' and the Community Council proceeded to reflect on the preceding public meeting  and went on to consider the other items on the Agenda.
National Cycle Network [NCN78 Duror Section]
Members of the Council were unanimous that completion of the cycle track should be expedited, and that the principle  of 'linking  of communities' be emphasised.
It was accordingly agreed that the Chairman would write to Sustrans thanking them for their attendance to discuss the issues at the meeting just ended, and for the work so far. The letter would present  the  Community Council's perspective on the project, its progress and direction and would  recognise that on this  complex  matter the Council could not claim to represent the views of every inhabitant, but that it should be seen as  a bona fide offer of support for the project towards  its satisfactory completion.
The Chairman's draft of such letter passed to the CC members for comment before sending. 
Speeding 
Malcolm Lawson of the Police confirmed that the monitoring of speeding through Kentallen and Duror was ongoing. 
He recommended that, as the route through the villages was on a 'quick getaway' trunk road, extra vigilance against theft and burglary should be maintained.  
Anyone with knowledge of, or  concerns about actual or  possible criminal activities  should not hesitate to contact the Police. It was to be noted that there was no public counter at Glencoe. People could get in touch by 'phoning 101 and being transferred to Fort William. Emergency calls should still be made using the 999 number.
Bank - Change of signatories  
The work of changing the  authorised signatories consequent on the recent CC elections and the resignation of former Members  had almost all been accomplished.
War Memorial 
The delegated Council sub-committee seeking to procure hand rails in the vicinity of the War Memorial had identified a suitable supplier and his estimate was awaited.
A further meeting with Highland Council representatives with an interest in the Memorial had been fixed for 4th April 2016.
SCHT
Susan Hunter of the Small Communities Housing Trust hoped to come to the April Meeting to discuss the SCHT plan to develop a group of six houses on land to the West of the A28 between Pineapple house and St Adamnan's.
Induction of new Minister to the Kirk
It had been arranged that the reverend Alexander Stoddart would be ceremonially inducted as the new minister  to the Duror Parish Church on the 4th April, 2016. The Rev "Sandy" has transferred from a charge in Lockerbie and would  be living  at Number 8 Cameron Brae, Kentallen.
Any Other Business 
Cuil Bay Clean-up
It was planned to do the annual clean-up of Cuil Bay at the weekend commencing 23rd April. Jeannie would speak to the Highland  Council about hiring a skip for the debris.
Also a large quantity of large pipes and other buoyant materials  had been washed up on to the beach at the  third bay by Rhu Mor - most probably torn free from a downstream fish-farm. Initially Jeannie would speak to Scottish Sea Farms to see if they originally owned the materials and whether they  would accept responsibility for removal of the flotsam.
Achindarroch Notice Board
It was suggested that some might find the notice board at Achindarroch had been set too high. Jonathan and Chris Pearman would inspect it and if need be establish whether it could be lowered with ease and at a minimal cost.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the Meeting closed. 
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